BAINBRIDGE PARK BOARD MINUTES June 21, 2006

Present: Clyde Whaley, Henri Pruess, Scott Rolf, Greg Koltas, Dennis Martin, Sue Frohman Meeting called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Old Business

- 1. Dog stations are installed 2 at Settlers and 2 at River Road
- 2. The extra signs are installed.
- 3. Estimates are complete for Settlers Park Painting project.
- 4. Estimates are complete for Gazebo brick repair project.
- 5. New garbage cans have been added to River Road and replaced at Settlers
- 6. Bob has lined up community service to clean up River Road before July 2nd fireworks.
- 7. Started to inquire on mulch for playground at Settlers and River Road. Hasn't gotten 4 prices yet. Dennis suggested putting small boulders in place of mulch in drainage ditches at River as mulch washes away in rain. Henri will check with Jeff if that is feasible.
- 8. Started to inquire on sand for volleyball courts at both parks.
- 9. New rules sign and signs for numbering fields as well as "no soft toss" signs are being built for River Road to be installed before July 2nd.
- 10. List of projects for July 2nd celebration given to Sue Angelino for River Road meeting.
- 11. Steve Ciciretto is starting the drawings for the bathrooms at River Road. Chris Horn said they are working on sewer and water tie-ins for RR. Want the tie-ins located so we don't need a pump for sewage. Township is also getting prices for cleaning people for all bathrooms in township.

New Business

- 1. Discussion as to whether we should close the East soccer field at River this fall to repair it. No final decision made.
- 2. Should wait on solving drainage issues at Settlers until road extension to cemetery is complete. Expansion should be started this fall.
- 3. Since no PO from Jeff Markley yet, tree planting should probably be delayed until fall.
- **4.** Dennis moved and Greg seconded that we write a letter to trustees asking them to let Bob store equipment in old township garage. Passed unanimously.
- **5.** Discussion on planning for needed items for concession stand at River Road. Steve needs to be putting necessary items in his drawings.
- **6.** Need more volunteers for park board.
- 7. Sue tendered her resignation as she will be moving out of township in near future. She was thanked for her years of service.

Meeting adjourned 8:15 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Sue Frohman, Secretary

NEXT MEETING: July 19, 7:30 P.M. BAINBRIDGE TOWN HALL